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Licensing (Shared Mailbox) <licensing@hackney.gov.uk>

Off Broadway licence review
19 July 2021 at 12:58

To: "Licensing (Shared Mailbox)" <licensing@hackney.gov.uk>

Dear Licensing team,

Re: Off Broadway
63-65 Broadway Market
London
E8 4PH

I am writing regarding the above premises licence review.

I support the revoking of their licence, on the grounds
of public nuisance. The business has an incredibly poor
compliance record under their
current planning and licencing conditions and, therefore, I strongly believe that
their
licence needs to be revoked. Any conditions attached will simply continue
not to be followed, as evidenced by their
past record.

The business regularly causes a public nuisance including
noise disturbance to surrounding residents, over many
years, on a nearly daily
basis. This includes extremely loud music from within the premises, which current
rules
stipulate should not be heard outside at any time. They have opened a large
drinking garden, specifically against their
planning permission, and have
continued to operate this for 5 months, despite notice from the council to close
it. This
creates noise distance to many residents throughout our properties, at
all times of the day.

Seating at the front, attracting large crowds and
noise, continues to operate to after midnight on some occasions,
again, despite
shop fronts only allowing this to 10pm. This disturbs many residents in an area
densely populated.

There has been the need for multiple police
visits in the summer due to noise, crowds and antisocial behaviour.
Multiple
noise reports to the council requiring council visits and multiple reports of
fly tipping around the business. 

When we have contacted the owner, the owner refuses
to take reasonable steps to minimise his business’s public
nuisance impact. This
has also been reported by council officers and evidenced by his continual
refusal to abide by
existing rules. The business believes they have a right to
operate as they like and does listen to residents or the
council.  Other businesses on the street are very engaging
and responsive, and take reasonable steps to make it an
enjoyable place for
people to live and visit.

In summary, Off Broadway has blighted the street
for many years, causing extreme noise disturbance to residents.  It
results in many episodes of antisocial behaviour
surrounding the business. Despite frequent engagement by
resident’s, the police
and the council, the business continues to break many rules attached to it and,
therefore, must
not be allowed to continue to operate.

Many thanks,

 Broadway Market
Hackney
London
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Licensing (Shared Mailbox) <licensing@hackney.gov.uk>

Off Broadway, 63-65 Broadway Market, London E8 4PH
28 July 2021 at 13:27

To: licensing@hackney.gov.uk

To whom it may concern,

The open drug use that has been seen since the recent reopening of Off Broadway is unbelievable and the rudeness
of the new Canadian owner when trying to address the noise levels and antisocial congregating in the vicinity, plus the
addition of the outside space in the car port that I couldn’t find an alternation for on their license online – I
wholeheartedly support your decision to review and potentially close this premises.

And contrary to their ‘Save OB’ campaign (https://www.offbroadway.org.uk/save-ob/), we are not NIMBY’s or new
residents – they have changed since lockdown, not us.

Regards,
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Licensing (Shared Mailbox) <licensing@hackney.gov.uk>

Re: Review of Premises Licence: Off Broadway, 63 - 65 Broadway Market, E8 4PH
4 August 2021 at 00:15

To: "Licensing (Shared Mailbox)" <licensing@hackney.gov.uk>, David Tuitt <david.tuitt@hackney.gov.uk>,
Andy.Durrant@met.pnn.police.uk, Gerry McCarthy <Gerry.McCarthy@hackney.gov.uk>, stevie.bull@met.pnn.police.uk

Dear Licensing
Committee,

Please now
find attached video evidence as promised in respect of  ‘Review of Premises Licence:
Off Broadway, 63 - 65 Broadway Market, Hackney,
London, E8 4PH’

With regards,

On Wed, 4 Aug 2021 at 00:10,  wrote:


Dear Licensing
Committee,

I have noticed
that my email submitted in respect of ‘Review of Premises Licence: Off Broadway,
63 - 65 Broadway Market, Hackney,
London, E8 4PH’ did not send some images embedded, or
the video evidence, please
now find attached a word version with all images for your
convenience and I
will send a further email with the video and hope this arrives.

With regards,

On Tue, 3 Aug 2021 at 23:59,  wrote:


Dear Licensing Committee,
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Dear Licensing Committee, 

Re: Review of Premises Licence: Off Broadway, 63 - 65 Broadway Market, Hackney, London, E8 4PH 

On behalf of many panel members and residents we wish to object to the above Premises Application. I am 
the Chair of London Fields Safer Neighbourhood Panel (LF SNP) and a resident on Croston Street and a 
regular user of Broadway Market; as such I am also directly affected by the high level of Crime, ASB and 
nuisance from the above premises. 

We believe that a premises license review is necessary to consider restriction, suspension and or a 
revocation of the premises licence as the proprietor has repeatedly over many years demonstrated to 
promote and work against the 4 licensing objectives:  

1. the prevention of crime and disorder
2. public safety
3. the prevention of public nuisance
4. the protection of children from harm.

Historically going back over many years Off Broadway has been the single most complained about 
business for breaches of their licence  ASB, noise and nuisance from residents in the area brought 
before the LF SNP. This has resulted in some residents becoming so distressed and deprived of a 
‘quality of life’ that they have given up and reluctantly moved home. 

Public Nuisance, Crime and Disorder – Impact on surrounding residents right to a privacy and a safe 
environment in and around their own home.   

During the Pandemic and lockdown Off Broadway promoted the sale of takeout’s and encouraged large 
unmanaged groups to consume Alcohol not only around the Bar but on Broadway Market, London Fields 
Park, surrounding streets and the residential Dericote Street and at one point were the only Bar opening 
on the street for take outs. 
This has resulted in very high levels of alcohol use and has been associated with late night noise and 
parties, public urination, defecation, illicit drug use, drug dealing and significant litter and generates ASB 
resulting on many calls to Council Services and the Police. 
This has been an issue pre-Covid 19 but has increased exponentially from April-2020. 

Nuisance and Disorder and ASB Public Safety: Street gathering, noise and pollution.  
Both historical and throughout the covid Pandemic breaches Mr Rupert Selby has demonstrated his 
disregard for both his Licensing legislation obligations, and to promote and imply Covid-safe measures. 
They repeatedly been reprimanded and warned by several the Councils departments for a number of 
contraventions including Licensing breaches and Covid-response team for breaches of Covid-Safe 
regulations and legislations. They were forced to close by Police and LBH Licensing teams on several 
occasions -often being the only Bar open- finally resulting on a probation notice being served. They 
continued to be the only bar to open following closure and it was clear they were the only bar selling take 
outs with large crowds repeatedly returning for takeouts to stand about drinking, causing nuisance and 
ASB. 



Police called by several residents and myself police closed OB. 

Security has been poor at best and while there is often the presents of a SIA Licensed Door Supervisors 
outside the front of the Bar, he does not manage or disperse the groups who purchase repeated Drinks 
and off sales and then congregate in Dericote street in large numbers. Many times, residents including 
myself have asked supervisors to disperse noisy drunken bar drinkers outside the bar, often with little 
result. Off Broadway have repeatedly been visited and informed by Covid Response team, Enforcement 
Officers and Hackney Police that it is requirement to disperse all customers that gather especially under 
Covid Legislation.  

Examples of breaches reported to Police: 

CAD Ref: 4524 - 20/03/21 Benches put out by staff on Broadway Dericote Street 
during Lockdown with customers eating and drinking. 

RUBBISH: has on many occasions been left outside OB’s on the street and road by OB and has causes a 
safety issue on occasion with oil spillages all across the pavement and leaking from bins as they them 
about every. XXX Insert images. 

Openly promoting use of Garden Area in Breach of premises licence. 



  Cad Ref: 4325 – 29/05/21 in Breach of licence after closer notice served for 
unlicensed area being used. 

From Off Broadways Instagram openly promoting use of 
Garden Area in Breach of premises licence. 
They have lacked in any regard to public safety or wellbeing openly promoted miss use of Alcohol and have 
encouraged people to gather in groups outside their premises during the pandemic.  

 From Off Broadways Instagram April 2021 
Noise has been generated by the use of the garden without a premises licence, fire door regularly left open 
so noise and amplified music spills on to the residential street. 



        
 
during COVID restrictions, Off Broadway regularly breach their current license by having live music in their 
main bar and openly promoted this: 

        
 

 02.05.2020 This group wandered down from having purchased drinks from OB 
and were playing music from phone on asking them where they had brought drinks they said OB 
informing me that it was busy there. I asked them to leave, and witnesses them returning to OB. 
 
 
Public urination and defecation on the street and outside residents’ homes, has been also witnessed by 
myself and has seen many OB customers not only urinate on outside and on Dericote street but walk to 



Croston street to both Urinate and defecate outside mine and my neighbour’s home. I have either seen 
them coming from OB or leave drinks with friends outside OB or return to OB afterwards. 

 This was left outside my house by two women who were very drunk and 
returned to their friends at OB and take up their drinks.  

Please see video evidence 1. The noise, Crowds, street drinking from OB sales, waiting taxi blocking the 
street. 

OB has regularly causes nuisance and breaches its premises licence and shop Front Licence blocking the 
pavement going back many years forcing pedestrians on to the road, and regularly we have to report it to 
Shop front trading, Markets and Enforcement, who year on year have to visit and issues warnings before 
they comply. 

 19.07.20 

I regularly advise residents and other business owners on who to contact in Hackney Council. 
I have had meetings and discussions with Licensing lead David Tuitt and  Community Safety and 
Enforcement Gerry McCarthy which has resulted in me being provided with contact details so that I can 
call/report in issues as I witness or arise from residents to enforcement for the area. Increased 
enforcement patrols have also been introduced to tackle people wondering down the street from the bar 
to urinate. 



As Chair of London Fields Safer Neighbourhood Panel, and a directly affected resident, I have not only 
received many complaints but have witnessed first-hand and recorded the many problems and breaches 
from Off Broadway.  

As Chair of Hackney Safer Neighbourhood Board, I am regularly updated on the Policing issues, actions, and 
impact on safely trying to manage Street drinking and ASB especially during this pandemic much is 
originating from Off Broadway. 
We do not believe that this Mr Selby has demonstrated that he can meet the licensing objectives therefore 
creates significant nuisance, disorder, offending and a serious Public Health risk. Residents and Council 
services are suffering the impact of this poorly managed premises. 

With regards, 



Appendix C5



Appendix C6



Appendix C7



Appendix C8



Appendix C9



Appendix C10



Appendix C11



Appendix C12



Appendix C13



Appendix C14



Appendix C15



Appendix C16



Appendix C17



Appendix C18



Appendix C19



Appendix C20



Appendix C21



Appendix C22



Appendix C23



Appendix C24



Appendix C25



Appendix C26



Appendix C27



  Appendix C28



Appendix C29



   Appendix C30



Appendix C31



Appendix C32



Appendix C33



Appendix C34



Appendix C35



Appendix C36



Appendix C37



Appendix C38



Appendix C39



Appendix C40



Appendix C41



Appendix C42



Appendix C43



Appendix C44



Appendix C45



Appendix C46



Appendix C47



Appendix C48



Appendix C49



Appendix C50



Appendix C51



Appendix C52



Appendix C53



Appendix C54



Appendix C55



Appendix C56



Appendix C57



Appendix C58



Appendix C59



Appendix C60



Appendix C61



Appendix C62



Appendix C63



Appendix C64



Appendix C65



Appendix C66



Appendix C67



Appendix C68



Appendix C69



Appendix C70



Appendix C71



Appendix C72



Appendix C73



Appendix C74



Appendix C75



Appendix C76



Appendix C77



Appendix C78



Appendix C79



Appendix C80



Appendix C81



Appendix C82





Appendix C83



Appendix C84



Appendix C85



Appendix C86



Appendix C87


